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April 23, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The enclosed agency agreement, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to enter into an agreement with the Washington State Department of Ecology.
Under this agreement, the Sheriff’s Office will provide focused litter emphasis enforcement on an overtime basis for periods of up to several weeks each year for five years from March 1, 2008 through June 30, 2012.  This contract also allows parties to extend the agreement for a period of up to three additional years, by written mutual agreement.
The geographic areas of emphasis for this project are roads in and around King County Recycling and Transfer Stations, but may extend throughout the county.  During the emphasis patrols, deputies will contact drivers to educate them about litter laws and to cite them for violations. 
This agreement is part of a multi-agency effort to increase public awareness about properly securing loads.  In addition, the King and Kitsap County solid waste departments are also increasing their educational efforts at the landfills and transfer stations.  The Department of Ecology will be providing media support to increase public awareness.
The need for increased educational and enforcement campaigns was never clearer than following the 2004 accident involving Maria Federici, who was critically injured from an unsecured load.  Ms. Federici was driving home from work when an entertainment center fell from the back of a trailer in front of her.  A 2- by 6-foot piece of particle board flew through her windshield, hitting her in the face.  The other driver did not stop.  She was critically injured and taken to Harborview Medical Center in Seattle.  Doctors told her mother her injuries were so severe that her survival was hopeless.  Miraculously, she survived.  However, Maria has permanently lost her eyesight and has had to endure a complete facial reconstruction, multiple surgeries, and hours upon hours of grueling physical therapy.

According to the State Department of Ecology, more than 16 million pounds of "stuff" are tossed and blown onto interstate, state, and county roads every year in Washington State.  Through the proposed litter emphasis patrols, the Sheriff’s Office can help to protect our citizens from driving hazards while also protecting our environment.
Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this legislation, please contact Chief Robin Fenton, King County Sheriff’s Office Field Operations Division, at 206-296-7522.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



        Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



        Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB

The Honorable Susan Rahr, King County Sheriff


Chief Robin Fenton, Field Operations Division, King County Sheriff's Office


Captain Dan Pingrey, Technical Services Division, King County Sheriff's Office

Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Kiernan, Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
